Jan. 20, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood General Meeting.  Maintenance Center, 915 8th St.

President Ken Nash presiding.

Officers attending: 

Vice President  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members: Steve Hager, Zita Gustin

City of Kirkland: Kari Page, Neighborhood Services Coordinator

Seven additional Highlands residents attended the meeting.

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm.

I. Bob Kamuda made announcements.

· At our March meeting, the Kirkland sidewalk committee will present the 2006 sidewalk bond proposal. Come find out which sidewalk improvements are being proposed in the Highlands.

· There will be a new park on 124th Avenue NE, south of Safeway

· Upcoming City meetings (handouts available)

· Traffic Task Force update

· Food Drive January 29th

II. Zita Gustin explained the “I Drive 25” campaign. She brought pledges to sign, and magnetic car decals to give to those interested.

III. Kari Page discussed the ballot phase of the Neighborhood Connections Program. 

· She distributed a draft ballot and asked that we send her comments by January 27th.

· Kari will gather additional information about several possible ballot items, and send this to the board before the ballot is finalized. Questions include:

· Burlington Northern has offered $2000 to help offset the cost of putting a pedestrian walkway over the railroad tracks at 112th Avenue NE and NE 87th Street. An additional $16,000 may be available from a developer on 112th Avenue NE who did not have to install a sidewalk. Several people asked why the developer did not have to install a sidewalk, and Kari said she will find out. 

· What are the specific Spinney Park port-a-potty anti-tipping measures?

· What improvements is the City already planning to make at Spinney Park?

· Where is the City already using solar lights, and how much did they cost?

· What is the distance between the Highlands entrance sign and the nearest power pole?

· Sue Keller will ask the residents near Highlands Park how they feel about a covered area there.

· The goal is to mail ballots to every Highlands resident in late February.

· Residents will have 2 weeks to return the ballots.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00.

